
 
 

 

EMAIL BALLOT BY THE KIWANIS INTERNATIONAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES  
December 10, 2024 

 
The following email ballot was sent to the 2024-25 Kiwanis International Board on Tuesday, 
December 10, 2024, with responses due by Wednesday, December 18, 2024. Responses were 
received from: Katrina J. Baranko, Immediate Past President; Michael Mulhaul, President-elect; 
Hope Markes, Vice President; Trustees Dennis G. Baugh, Matthew Cantrall, Filip Delanote, 
Dawn Puderbaugh Hodges, Steven R. Ingram, Gary Jander, Maura Magni, Jackie Sue McFarlin, 
Jo Schwartz, Scott Sims, Cathy Tutty. 
 
With quorum present, the motion was unanimously approved by the voting members.  
 
 
CIRCLE K INTERNATIONAL BYLAW WAIVER REQUEST 
 
 
Circle K International President Taylor DiCicco on behalf of the Circle K International 
Board submitted a request to temporarily waive Article 12 Section 9 of the Circle K 
International bylaws. 
 
That the Kiwanis International Board approves the Circle K International request to 
temporarily waive Article 12 Section 9 of the Circle K International Bylaws requiring 
the Circle K International Board to immediately fill the vacancy in the trustee position.  
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